
August 29, 2016

Mr. Jorge Fernandez
Office of Management & Budget Coordinator
Community Redevelopment & Municipal Services
Miami-Dade County
Stephen P. Clark Center
111 NW P' Street, 22"''Floor
Miami, FL 33128

Re: City ofDoral Annexation Applications

Sections 6,16 & Part of15
Part ofthe Four-City Agreement

Dear Mr. Fernandez:

On behalf of the City of Doral (the "City" or "Doral"), it is our pleasure to submit this
letter to Miami-Dade County (the "County") in support of the City's annexation applications, as
well as those of our neighbors—^the Village of Virginia Gardens ("VG"), the City of Miami
Springs ("Miami Springs"), and the Town of Medley ("Medley") (collectively, the "Four
Municipalities"), involving certain enclaved unincorporated municipal service areas located
between and amongst the Four Cities (generally, "UMSA Properties"). Please allow the
following to explain.

As you are well-aware, the discussion regarding the annexation of the UMSA Properties
initiated in 2002. In 2004, the Four Municipalities each began its own investigation and
evaluation of the annexation process and the UMSA Properties, each contracting a variety of
professionals to assist in the process. The Four Municipalitiesalso began discussions to negotiate
the amicable division of the UMSA Properties. Pursuant to section 6.4 of the County Home Rule
Charter and Section 20-3 of the Miami-Dade County Code, in 2004, the Four Municipalities
submitted annexation applications. Between 2004 and 2008, the Four Municipalities continued
negotiations, ultimately reaching an agreement to the division of the UMSA Properties
(commonly referred to as, the "Four-City Deal"). As a result, the Four Municipalities submitted
revised annexation applications and reinitiated the annexation process in 2008 in line with the
Four City Deal. After years of inactivity, in 2013, Doral passed a third resolution reconfirming
its intention to pursue the annexation of certain UMSA Properties. Regrettably, the annexation
applications for the Four Municipalities "died in committee," when the Land-Use Committee of
the County Commission failed to take any action in 2014. On April 20, 2016, Doral passed and
adopted a fourth resolution reconfirming its intentions consistent with resolution 2013-19,
resolution 2008-100 and Resolution 2004-99, and continuing its efforts, in initiating and
requesting proposed boundary changes to the City by the annexation of property described as
Sections 6, 16, and portions of 15, in Township 53 South, Range 40 East. It is our understanding
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